

Dear Participant,

Thank you for completing the Boy Scouts of America Youth Protection training course. This training meets the registration requirements for adult leaders and describes the policies to help keep our members safer while participating in Scouting activities. It is important to stress that while we believe these policies are effective in protecting youth, participants in your program may still be at risk of child abuse. Protection of our members requires vigilance in observing Scout activities and immediate intervention when a policy violation occurs.

All persons involved in Scouting must report to local authorities—without undue delay—any good-faith suspicion or belief that a child has been subjected to abuse or neglect. You should not delegate this responsibility to anyone else, and no one should interfere with this reporting responsibility or attempt to delay or dissuade you from making a report to the authorities.

Please contact my office as soon as possible to inform us of any report to authorities that relates to suspected abuse in the Scouting program. In addition, you are responsible for informing us of any violation of BSA's Youth Protection policies so we may take appropriate action.

The Hudson Valley Council and the Boy Scouts of America are deeply indebted to you and the millions of other volunteers who work hard to deliver the Scouting program to America's youth. The vast majority of these dedicated individuals have only the welfare of our members at heart. Unfortunately, a very small percentage of people have misused their Scouting position to harm children. As an adult leader of the BSA or a parent, you are the "early warning system" to protect our members.

Thank you for your dedicated service.

Yours in Scouting,

David Horton Scout Executive

Hudson Valley Council, BSA

6 Jeanne Drive Newburgh, New York 12550 845-566-7300 www.hudsonvalleyscouting.org

Prepared, For Life.™

